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From the Dean of Schoolê

ê

Happy Friday! 
 
I wish you and your families a good three-day weekend to 
commemorate Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Day!   This morning 
the students watched the “I Have a Dream” speech at assembly. 
 
Mid-terms are already here next week.   Mid-terms will be 
administered during the regularly scheduled class times in each 
subject.   Good luck to all students! 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Maureen Mooney 
Dean of School 

 
 

School Newsê

 

U.S. Historyê

U.S. History is the cornerstone subject at The Founders Academy.   Hereôs what the class is doing this week 
with Mr. Van Ewyk: 
 
The US History classes will spend this week reviewing for the impending midterm exam.  We will cover all of 
the themes of US History from the founding of Jamestown to the ratification of the Constitution, and 
especially the stepping stones on the pathway to American republicanism. 

 

Immunizations - VERY IMPORTANTê

We still have not received some students’ immunizations records!   It is very important that we get them, 
otherwise students will not be able to come to school.  If we do not receive these records by today, 
January 15, students will be stopped at the door the following Tuesday, January 19 (as we have no 
school on the 18th) and not be allowed to come in.  
 
Phone calls and emails have gone out concerning this matter.   Please call the school if you are unsure or if 
you want to double-check the status of your records.  

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1k_EwIpTKVC9nFz9CUwCUWEXWZTKtm8WedtDxioznVxg/edit#heading=h.6yl8mleyevtd


Monarchs Chorus Performanceê

We’re pleased to announce that the Founders Academy Chamber Choir and Pop/A 
Cappella Choir under Ms. Samantha Prindiville are performing National Anthem at 
the Manchester Monarchs game on Sunday, January 24th at 3:00 pm.   However, 
this is not a Founders’ sponsored event, so checks made out to buy tickets to the 
game (should you wish to attend) should be made out to the Monarchs.   Ms. 
Prindiville is collecting the checks here at the school.  
 
We’re so excited for our students to have this opportunity! 

 

Civil Air Patrolê

The Civil Air Patrol will host an Open House on March 31 for any parents and students interested in learning 
more about it.   There’ll also be an assembly soon to introduce the program to the students here at 
Founders.   More information is coming, so stay tuned for details on both events! 

 

Admissions Information Night - January 19, 2016ê

The next Admissions Information Night is next Tuesday, January 19, 2016 at 6pm.   This is a night for 
incoming students and parents to hear more about the school and meet faculty. It’ll start at 6:00 p.m. and will 
go until 7:30 p.m.  
 
Tell your friends and relatives!   Anyone interested in learning more about Founders is welcome to come. 
  
Those current parents who wish to apply for a sibling must complete the application process with the newly 
established deadline including placement tests.  The placement exam will be administered on Saturday, 
January 30, 2016 at 8 AM.   The application deadline is January 31, 2016. 

 

òIn Our Own Wordsóê

Founders is adding a new page to the website called “In Our Own Words,” that will feature statements from 
parents about the school.   We hope to give prospective parents and students a better idea of the 
environment in our school!  
 
If you’re interested in submitting a statement for the website, please email Dean Mooney at 
maureen.mooney@tfanh.org. 

 

Presidential Primary Exhibitêê

The Exhibit Room is featuring different items from 
presidential primary campaigns in the spirit of the 
upcoming Presidential First in the Nation Primary on 
February 9.  

mailto:maureen.mooney@tfanh.org


 
If you have any items you’d be willing to display, please bring them to the front desk or have your student 
drop them off with Mr. Van Ewyk.  
 
Help us represent as many people and parties as we can! 
 

 
 

Fundraisersê

ê

Ms. Griffinõs Donors Choose Projectê

Founders is undertaking a huge donation project on Donor’s Choose to get 
laboratory equipment for our science classes.   The goal to fund the purchase 
of the equipment is over a whopping 2,000 dollars!  
 
If you are able to donate, any help we can get will go along way to better our 
students’ experience in their scientific endeavors.  
 
You can find the fundraiser at DonorsChoose.org by clicking the link here. 
 
 

ê

Annual Fund has Begun!ê

On "Giving Tuesday,ò  The Founders Academy launched its Annual Fund!  Please see the message below 
from Richard Hyotte, and THANK YOU in advance! . . . 
 
Dear Parents, 

I would like to take a moment and introduce myself to The Founders Academy community. My name is Rick 
Hyotte and I currently serve as the Chairman of  The Founders Academy Board of Trustees.   My two 
children currently attend The Founders Academy and I’m excited to be involved with The Founders 
Academy. 

The Founders Academy is a public charter school; this allows any student who is a resident of New 
Hampshire to attend, for free.  As many of you know charter schools are funded at a rate of $5,597.27 per 
pupil while the average statewide expenditure for traditional public schools is approximately $12,000 per 
student.   Additionally, most charter schools currently pay property taxes, rent and all utilities and repairs 
associated with their facility. 

Part of the responsibility of the Outreach Committee is to organize various fundraisers and lead the Annual 
Fund Drive.  As a critical part of annual fundraising, we are asking each family to make a donation of $450 to 
the Annual Fund Drive. The goal is to raise $40,000 during the 2015-2016 academic year for operational 
expenses including textbooks, and other important school needs.  Donations may be broken up into monthly, 
quarterly, semi-annual or one lump sum. Also, several local and national companies offer a matching fund so 

http://www.donorschoose.org/project/microscope-laboratory-equipment/1842080/?rf=link-siteshare-2016-01-teacher-teacher_3327788&challengeid=20696653


please inquire with your employer to see if it's offered.  Keep in mind that all donations can be a deduction 
on your taxes.  The school will issue a donation receipt with a tax ID number.  Your donation to our annual 
fund will make a very real and important difference to students at The Founders Academy, and collectively 
we'll achieve our yearly goal.  

Appreciation is expressed, in advance, for your kind consideration. Please make checks payable to “The 
Founders Academy” or donate online through PayPal at this page. For more information, or to discuss any 
necessary financial agreements, please contact me at richard.hyotte@tfanh.org. 

Rick Hyotte 

Chairman of the Board of Trustees 
The Founders Academy 
5 Perimeter Road 
Manchester, NH 03103 

 

Go Fund Me - Soccer Team!ê

Timothy Filep, who presented the opportunity for a co-ed soccer team, has also created an opportunity to 
raise money for the team through the “Go Fund Me” website.   Our goal is 750 dollars.   Thank you to Mr. 
Filep for giving us the chance to form a school soccer team (we have so many students who love to play), 
and thanks to all our parents for helping us achieve our goals and making the school a place our students 
love to be! 
 
For more information on the Winter Soccer League, please look under “Club/Committee News.” 

 
 
 
 

The Founders Academy Snow Shovelsê

We still have a couple shovels ready for the taking!   If you are interested, come on in to the front office or 
click on the link below to order them. 
 
Please feel free to send the link to this order form to family and friends. 

ê

 

Student Lifeê

 

http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/parents/giving/donate
http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/parents/giving/donate
https://www.gofundme.com/mefhez78
https://docs.google.com/a/tfanh.org/forms/d/1hfQuIebbtbAnJCnuisHK-VGcuZrZqDJvyp7V9FeLPkM/viewform
https://docs.google.com/a/tfanh.org/forms/d/1hfQuIebbtbAnJCnuisHK-VGcuZrZqDJvyp7V9FeLPkM/viewform


Mid-Termsê

Mid-terms are coming up and we want to be sure that students are prepared.   Depending on the teacher, 
the mid-terms can be either an exam or project/presentation.   Detailed rubrics are provided for an mid-term 
that isn’t an exam. 
 
Mid-terms are scheduled for January 19-22.   Individual teachers will schedule their own exams.   Next 
week, teachers will be in contact regarding the date and block of their mid-term exams. 
 
 
NOTES ABOUT THE MID-TERMS:  

- Those in 9th grade have the privilege of going home early during mid-term exam week. 
Parents/guardians may coordinate to pick their students early after 12:45pm (assuming their 
mid-term exams are done for that day).  If a 9th grader doesn’t have mid-terms on a day designated 
as such, he/she may stay home to study (please indicate this absence by emailing 
attendance@tfanh.org). 

 
- To review how mid-term exams are factored into middle and high school grades, please refer to 

section 3.2 of the handbook. 
 

- Teachers have the discretion to decide whether or not students will be exempt from taking mid-terms 
and finals in their classes.   However, if a teacher determines a student will be exempt, then the 
reasons will be for the following: 

 
- a 3.67 (unweighted) grade point average (or higher) achieved in the first two quarters will 

exempt a student from taking mid-terms.  
 

- a 3.67 (unweighted) grade point average (or higher) achieved in the second two quarters will 
exempt a student from taking final exams. 

 

Basketball Hoopsê

Two basketball hoops were donated to the school.  You may have already seen them in the rear of the 
building.   The students enjoy them when the weather cooperates.   It’s great to have them in! 
 

http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/students/handbook


http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/students/student_life/house_of_samurai_at_tfa
http://www.thefoundersacademy.org/students/student_life/house_of_samurai_at_tfa

